
 
 
The West Valley Water District collected Chromium 6 samples from all our sources 
between December 2002 and February 2003 in accordance with US EPA Unregulated 
Contaminant Monitoring Rule.  The results ranged from non-detect to 4 parts per billion 
(ppb). 
 
The District also collects Total Chromium Samples from all our water sources every 
three (3) years.  Currently, District Water Quality Staff are collecting these samples for 
2008.  Chromium 6 is counted as a part of the Total Chromium results. 
 
On June 23, 2008 the District collected seven (7) Total Chromium samples and one (1) 
Chromium 6 due to customer concerns.  These samples were taken at dedicated 
District Sample locations near the Riverside Cement Plant.  The results for Total 
Chromium ranged from non-detect to 2.4 parts per billion (ppb).  The Chromium 6 
sample result was 1.6 parts per billion (ppb) taken at Hall and Kinningham.  Chromium 6 
is a part of the Total Chromium sample result. 
 
Chromium 6 is not a regulated contaminant in California at this time.  California does not 
anticipate setting a maximum contaminant level (MCL) until 2009.  The District is not 
required to sample for Chromium 6 until the MCL is set. 
 
The District has no wells located near the Riverside Cement Plant, all our water is 
imported into this area. 
 

 
 
 
For additional information or questions, please feel free to contact Ken Sikorski at (909) 
875-1322 or ksikorski@wvwd.org 
 
 

Lab Sheets 
 
Units- Ug/L = parts per billion (ppb) 
           MCL= maximum contaminant level 
 ND= non detect 
           US EPA = United States Environmental Protection Agency
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